
Thank you for your support! 
The Bateman Family

What is a man? That was the title of my message for our 
first men’s meeting this year. We had a good number of 
men in attendance. We sang, I preached, and then we 
enjoyed a supper of empanadas. We had a few visitors as 
well, and they have returned to visit during church 
services.   

Baptism: I had the privilege of baptizing Erica, Belén, and Miguel the last 
Sunday of the month. Erica is currently doing discipleship with Patricia 
Gonzalez. Erica came as a result of her son Emiliano, who was baptized last 
year. Belén and Miguel are a couple in our church who have been studying 
and being discipled by me. They came to Christ last year, and have recently 
been married. Please pray for these new disciples of Christ. 

Several events will be taking place in April. We will be having a couples’ 
meeting, encouraging and teaching the married couples to grow in their 
relationships. Also I will be preaching a marriage conference in the city of La 
Plata at the end of the month.

 
Prayer Points: 

• Property: I have found a property that would be perfect for our church. We 
are currently speaking with the owners about the price and the possibility 
of purchasing.

• Workers: On the 28th we will resume institute classes. We have many 
men in our church who have dedicated every Tuesday night to study and 
prepare for the ministry. 

• Furlough: We will be coming home for our first furlough in 2024. There 
are many things that I need to accomplish and put in place before we 

return to the states.  
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